
 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday, 27 February 2019 

Online Safety Alert – MoMo 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I am writing to you regarding a significant concern that we have regarding some of our children’s 
awareness of “MoMo” – a sinister craze that is becoming widely talked about online and amongst 
children in all year groups both inside and outside of school.  
 
“Momo” seems to target young children on social media. A very sinister-looking doll encourages them 
to add a contact on messaging service WhatsApp, then hounds them with violent images and dares – 
some of which seem to encourage children to self-harm, sometimes stating that if they do not carry 
out a particular act, then they, or one of their loved ones will be killed. This is obviously causing some 
of our children a considerable amount of distress and worry. Please click here for further details. 
 
This week, we have noticed that some of our children have been talking about “MoMo” in school and 
some have even chosen to role-play this during play times. As a school, we have ask all teachers to 
talk to their children about the inappropriateness of this and to ensure that any playtime games based 
around this are stopped straight away. 
 
Organisations such as the Police and NSPCC have also released statements saying that the danger lays 
with children feeling pressured to either follow the orders on any app by carrying out “challenges”, or 
because of peer pressure in chat rooms. The game ‘MoMo’ and can be accessed via websites or apps 
such as Whatsapp, Youtube and Facebook.  Whatsapp is currently only allowed for those over the age 
of 16 years old; Facebook and YouTube are for those over 13 years old. 
 
As you know – we actively teach online safety here at Warden House, however we strongly 
recommend that you speak to your children about keeping themselves safe online and you may also 
want to check your parental controls and search histories.  Many excellent tips and guidance can be 
found on the NSPCC’s website on how to do this.  These can be accessed at www.nspcc.org.uk.  On 
Facebook, there is also a resource ‘EST E-Safety’ which can give you, as parents, excellent tips to keep 
your child safe online.  Finally, CEOP has many superb resources to help your child understand online-
safety in a fun, interactive way and there is a section with advice for parents: 
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/ . 
 
Should you have any further concerns or questions, please contact your child’s class teacher in the 
first instance and they will be happy to help. Thank you for your vigilance and support. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
 
Rob Hackett 
Headteacher 
 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-northern-ireland-47359623
http://www.nspcc.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/The2johns/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/


 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


